
CENWP-OD-B           29 May 2018 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD  
 
SUBJECT: 18BON13 MFR – Adult Fish Facility Chinook Mortality.  
 
On the morning of 29 May, CRITFC researchers found a Chinook mortality on the valve 15 trash 
rack.  
 

A. Species – Chinook (Oncorhynchus tshawytscha). 
B. Origin – Unknown  
C. Length – 69.5 cm 
D. Marks and tags – PIT tag: 3DD.0077BA5BC1. A search of PIT TAGIS database found 

no data for this number; the reason is most likely that the number has not been uploaded 
into the database yet.  

E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass – N/A 
F. Cause and Time of Death – Unknown 
G. Future and Preventative Measures – None.  

 

 
 
 

Sincerely, 
Project Fisheries 

 
Comments: 



-----Original Message----- 
From: Hausmann, Benjamin J CIV USARMY CENWP (US)  
Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 11:22 AM 
To: Trevor Conder - NOAA Federal <trevor.conder@noaa.gov>; Kovalchuk, Erin H CIV USARMY CENWP 
(US) <Erin.H.Kovalchuk@usace.army.mil> 
Cc: Mackey, Tammy M CIV USARMY CENWP (US) <Tammy.M.Mackey@usace.army.mil> 
Subject: RE: [Non-DoD Source] Re: FW: FPOM: Official Coordination 18BON13 MFR AFF CH mort 
 
Since CRITFC knows when they upload the data and they receive all of the MFRs, it seems logical to me 
that they could be asked to let us know which morts were tagged at the AFF. I don't know if folks would 
want this for only Bonn MFRs or any upstream of us as well. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Trevor Conder - NOAA Federal [mailto:trevor.conder@noaa.gov]  
Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 10:59 AM 
To: Kovalchuk, Erin H CIV USARMY CENWP (US) <Erin.H.Kovalchuk@usace.army.mil> 
Cc: Hausmann, Benjamin J CIV USARMY CENWP (US) <Benjamin.J.Hausmann@usace.army.mil>; Mackey, 
Tammy M CIV USARMY CENWP (US) <Tammy.M.Mackey@usace.army.mil> 
Subject: [Non-DoD Source] Re: FW: FPOM: Official Coordination 18BON13 MFR AFF CH mort 
 
Erin, 
 
Got it. It seems CRTFC should be able to check there own data to see if they had tagged the fish. But if 
that wont work, it would be helpful if the Corps could provide a summary after the PIT data have been 
uploaded of morts that were tagged at the AFF and those that weren't. Because of work load and 
uploading timing, I will leave the appropriate time interval up to the Corps. If you go that route, it is fine 
if you maintain the current MFR process as you suggested. I just want to make sure we are tracking any 
issues caused by tagging and handling efforts and keep those separate from any issues with the fish 
ladder.  
 
-Trevor  
 
On Tue, May 29, 2018 at 3:44 PM, Kovalchuk, Erin H CIV USARMY CENWP (US) 
<Erin.H.Kovalchuk@usace.army.mil <mailto:Erin.H.Kovalchuk@usace.army.mil> > wrote: 
 
 
 Trevor 
 I know you requested that the MFR contain the details from the PIT number query.  BON staff 
ran the number but no results were found. Andrew pointed out that there is a lag of about a week 
before the numbers are uploaded to PIT TAGIS.  We are checking to see if the staff at the AFF can look 
into their own numbers after running the scan. However, in the meantime, I cannot delay sending out 
an MFR for this information.  I just wanted to let you know that we haven't forgotten your comments. 
  
 Erin 
  
 


